Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

May 20, 2009
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Carolyn Burns




Brian Lennon




Jim Potts




Doug Hall

Lewis Russell




Eric Mabe
Members Absent: Johnny Burns  
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Donna George, Linda Bailey, Brandon Darrow, Kim Irby and Julie Smith.
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

A motion was made by Eric Mabe and seconded by Jim Potts to approve the minutes of the April 20, 2009 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Public Forum:  None 
A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Doug Hall to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously. 

There was short discussion about lighting the ball fields.  It was determined to be too expensive at this time, but other avenues will continue to be looked into.  This item is to be placed on the agenda next month.  
TASB Update 85 was tabled until the June meeting.

The Board entered into executive session at 6:35 p.m. to discuss the resignation of Donna George, the hiring of Jennifer Payne as girl’s coach, the hiring of Kim Irby as secondary principal, and the hiring of Heather Morgan as 6th grade teacher.  
The Board returned to open session at 8:10 p.m.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jim Potts to accept the resignation of Donna George.  The motion carried unanimously.
A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Brian Lennon to hire Jennifer Payne on a one-year probationary contract, at state-base, for the 2009-2010 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Eric Mabe to hire Heather Morgan on a one-year probationary contract, at state-base, for the 2009-2010 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.  

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to hire Kim Irby on a one-year term contract of 226 days, at the daily rate of $221.26, for the 2009-2010 school year as High School principal to begin July 1, 2009.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that the school had complied with all special education indicators and was one of the 123 districts in the state to do so.

Mrs. Bailey presented the Board with current enrollment and preliminary TAKS results from elementary.  

Mrs. George presented the secondary preliminary TAKS results.

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Brian Lennon to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
